
HAPPY MATARIKI!
MĀNAWATIA A MATARIKI!

This week, we will experience a ‘first’ in Aotearoa New Zealand. This Friday will be the first time 
Matariki/Māori New Year will be celebrated as a national holiday. This celebration traditionally 
coincides with the appearance of Matariki (The Pleiades constellation) in our winter night sky.
You may read more information on Matariki and how we are celebrating at Holy Trinity Cathedral in 
this newsletter.

You will have noticed over the last weeks that our worship services are slowly returning to pre COVID 
order. The Bishop has signaled that Communion is now allowed in both kinds. From Sunday 3 July 
we will therefore be offering both bread and wine at Communion. Mindful of those who may feel 
uncomfortable in receiving the wine we would like to reiterate that receiving communion in one kind 
(the bread only) is considered by the Church to be a full participation in the sacrament. It is therefore 

entirely each person’s individual decision to decide if they will take 
Communion in both kinds or continue receiving the bread only.

The way we administer Communion at the Cathedral makes it easy for 
individuals to receive in one or both kinds and return to their seats. So 
whatever is most comfortable to each person is absolutely acceptable.
As always please don’t hesitate to contact me if you have any questions 
or concerns.

Please see below for all the latest news from Holy Trinity
Cathedral.

Many blessings,
Dean Anne



VISIO LECTIO - A VISUAL LECTIONARY
Gospel reading for the 13th Sunday in Ordinary Time
LUKE 9:51-62
Each week, we will be including an artwork based on our gospel reading 
taken from Visio Lectio, a Diocesan project by The Reverend Sarah West. 
Visio Lectio is based on gospel readings for each Sunday taken from 
Revised Common Lectionary, a three-year cycle that follows the liturgical 
calendar and is shared with Christians across the world.
For past images, please click below.

View 2022 LectionarySee More

CHORAL EUCHARIST
10am Sunday 26 June
13th Sunday in Ordinary Time/Te Rātapu Tekau mā toru o He wā noa iho
All are welcome to join us for this service.
Communion will continue in one kind until Sunday 3 July, when we will
revert to the normal practice of communion in both kinds.

READINGS	 1 Kings 19:15-16,19-21
		  Galatians 5:1,13-25
		  Luke 9:51-62

See All Services

• TĀMAKI TALENT IN SPECIAL LOCATIONS • BYO BLANKET, SEAT & GOOD VIBES

INFO AT POPUPPIANO.NZ

MATTHIAS 
JORDAN

HOLY TRINITY CATHEDRAL
 PARNELL 

5.30 & 7.30PM
FRIDAY 24 JUNE

AVONDALE ARTS SPACE 
6.00PM

FRIDAY 1 JULY

FREE SERIES OF CONCERTS FEATURING SPECIAL PIANO-DRIVEN LIGHT SHOW

Illuminate Matariki is supported by the Local Activation Fund Programme, administered by Tataki Auckland Unlimited on behalf of the New Zealand Government

ILLUMINATE MATARIKI
5:30pm & 7:30pm Friday 24 June
All are welcome to come to this event which will be held on the
Cathedral forecourt in celebration of Matariki. The Cathedral will be
illuminated as Matthias Jordan performs a piano-driven light show; the
notes will trigger a light display unique to each song.
The light show is part of a series of family-orientated twilight shows
around Auckland.
Entry is FREE.

Learn More

MĀNAWATIA A MATARIKI
A guide to Matariki by St Peter’s School, Cambridge
Twinkling in the winter sky just before dawn, Matariki (the Pleiades) 
signals the Māori New Year. 
For Māori, the appearance of Matariki heralds a time of remembrance, 
joy, and peace. It is a time for communities to come together and 
celebrate.
By clicking below, you will see a wonderful video which explains the 
history and traditions behind the celebration of Matariki.
Thank you to St Peter’s School for sharing this resource with us.

Watch Video

https://visiolectio.com/gallery/
http://www.stpeterspn.org.nz/cms_files/general/nzlectionary2022yearc.pdf
https://visiolectio.com/year-c/
http://www.holy-trinity.org.nz/spiritual-life
https://acrobat.adobe.com/link/review?uri=urn:aaid:scds:US:fbc716b2-8908-3379-9557-838f1f43201d
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xAvgv5k4Gl8


TRINITY LIFE IS HERE
The May edition of the Cathedral magazine is now available online and
in the Cathedral
The new edition of Trinity Life is viewable online via our website and
hard copies may be found at the back of the Cathedral.
Remember, if you are a member of the Friends of Holy Trinity Cathedral,
you will have the magazine mailed to you as part of your membership.
For more information about joining the Friends, please click below.

THURSDAY CLUB
10:30am Thursday 30 June
The Thursday Club is starting up again on the last Thursday of the
month and all are welcome to attend.
This month’s speaker will be the Reverend Carolin Telford.

The group meets between 10:30am - 12pm at the Bishop Monteith
Visitors’ Centre.
For any further information, please contact:
Lynette Wright | 09 845 0260

See All

MY PRACTICE, MY STRENGTH
7:30pm Wednesday 29 June ONLINE
Join this Zoom webinar as members of the Auckland Interfaith Council 
share an inside look at their religious practices from which they derive 
strength.
Time permitting, attendees may also have the chance to share so have 
your favourite book, picture, statute, clothing item etc... handy!
Click below to see the attached flyer for details of the webinar.

The FriendsTrinity Life

JOIN THE CATHEDRAL CHOIR
Calling all choristers...
The Holy Trinity Cathedral Choir is among the busiest in the city. The
team meets every week to sing some of the most beautiful music
available to singers and there is always room for more members in the
choir stalls. We have singers who are studying music at tertiary level,
those who have a lifelong love of sacred music, those who sing in our 
choir to enhance their own health and wellbeing, and all of the above.
If you enjoy singing as part of a group and you are looking to improve
your music skills in a friendly and supportive environment, our Director
of Choirs, Rowan Johnston would love to hear from you.

Contact Rowan

https://acrobat.adobe.com/link/review?uri=urn:aaid:scds:US:ec69a854-2451-3bcd-b548-e36294b6abfd
http://www.holy-trinity.org.nz/friends
http://www.holy-trinity.org.nz/trinity-life
mailto:music%40holy-trinity.org.nz?subject=Joining%20the%20Cathedral%20Choir


CATHEDRAL GARDENING TEAM
Join the Cathedral Gardening Team
A heartfelt thank you to the few faithful hands keeping our Cathedral 
precinct in such good order.
We are looking for green-fingered people to join our gardening team. 
Any time you can offer to this ministry would be much appreciated and 
where possible, we can try to accommodate most schedules. 
If you are interested, please email Dean Anne by clicking the link below. 

Email Dean Anne

CONGRATULATIONS
to Bishop Ross Bay and Reverend Vicki Terrell
We send congratulations to Bishop Ross and Reverend 
Vicki Terrell who both received very well-deserved 
awards in the Queen’s birthday honours list. 
Bishop Ross has been recognised with a Queen’s 
Service Medal for services to Fire and Emergency 
NZ and the community, and Reverend Vicki has been 
made a Member of the New Zealand Order of Merit for 
services to the disability community. 

DONATIONS FOR THE AUCKLAND CITY MISSION
Please consider donating food items as we head into winter
As many of you know, each week, the Cathedral collects food items
to donate to the Auckland City Mission which cares for the many
Aucklanders who go homeless or hungry throughout the year.
As we enter the cold winter months, we encourage our community to 
bring what you can to place in our Auckland City Mission collection 
baskets. Non-perishable goods only, please.
Thank you for supporting this important ministry.

Learn More

ATWC WINTER PJ APPEAL 2022
Help us keep our tamariki warm during these winter nights
The Anglican Trust for Women and Children is collecting pyjama sets 
for their 2022 Winter Appeal.
If you would like to donate *NEW* children’s pyjamas to this wonderful 
cause, please bring your offering to any of our services or drop it off at 
the Cathedral office during opening hours.
We will collect pyjamas throughout May and June, and drop them to 
the ATWC at the end of June.

Learn More

mailto:htcdean%40holy-trinity.org.nz?subject=Gardening%20Team
https://www.aucklandcitymission.org.nz/
https://acrobat.adobe.com/link/review?uri=urn:aaid:scds:US:973a1f16-7556-3c25-baf5-942a09270483


KEEP IN TOUCH:

LIVING GOD’S LOVE - Kia noho tātou i te Atua aroha
WELCOMING ALL - Manaakitanga te katoa
WORSHIPPING GOD - Koropikōria te Atua

NOURISHING COMMUNITY - E whaipainga ana te iwi whānui
EMPOWERING ACTION - Mahi whakamana

CATHEDRAL OFFICE
Mon - Thurs | 10am - 3pm

(09) 303 9500 | office@holy-trinity.org.nz

DEAN - The Very Reverend Anne Mills | 027 680 5922
PRECENTOR - The Reverend Ivica Gregurec | 027 319 6709 (on leave)

DEAN’S WARDEN - Felicity Reid | felicity.reid103@gmail.com
PEOPLE’S WARDEN - Neil Ridgway | neil@asona.co.nz

CATHEDRAL PLEDGE RECORDER - David Grove | dbgrovenz@gmail.com

WEEKLY PRAYERS
A prayer for the week
 
Sovereign God,
we have no good apart from you;
gladden our hearts in following your radical call
so that in your presence we may find the fullness of joy;
through Jesus Christ our Liberator,
who is alive and reigns with you,
in the unity of the Holy Spirit,
one God, now and forever.
Amen.

CATHEDRAL PRAYER CHAIN
The Cathedral Prayer Chain is a group of parishioners committed to 
respond promptly to any requests for prayer.
If you would like to be in contact with someone about a prayer, please 
contact: Lynette Wright | 09 845 0260
All prayers are treated as confidential.

SUBMIT A PRAYER
Join our rhythm of prayer ONLINE
The Cathedral clergy maintain a pattern of daily prayer for our parish, 
diocese, nation, and world.

If you have something particular on your heart, we invite you submit a 
short prayer to be included in our intercessions. 

You can do this from the Spiritual Life page of the 
Cathedral website.
All prayers are treated as confidential. Submit a Prayer

Discover More

https://www.instagram.com/holytrinitycathedral_nz/
https://www.facebook.com/holy.t.cathedral
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCjsjYbUvK2bd3I4WmwDrU4w
mailto:office%40holy-trinity.org.nz?subject=Hello
mailto:office%40holy-trinity.org.nz?subject=Contact%20Office
http://www.holy-trinity.org.nz/spiritual-life
http://www.holy-trinity.org.nz/

